Little Bentley Parish Council
CHAIRMANS REPORT 2016-17
Firstly I would like to thank all our Parish Councillors and our Parish Clerk for their hard work for the Village over the past year and also anyone else who has helped throughout the year. 

The year has seen a number of village projects completed, including new dog bins installed in 3 locations in the village. A new Bench was installed on the Green outside the Bricklayers, and new chairs supplied to the Hall from funds kindly donated to the Council by the Village Magazine.

We did have a ‘major’ planning application for 8 new houses to be built in Tendring and Manningtree roads which were supported by the Parish Council in May, but were subsequently rejected by TDC Planners. We were able to get these applications called in and at a Planning Committee meeting these were approved by TDC. Other smaller schemes for extensions and tree felling continued to come to the Council. The Council  supported the local district plan but considered that before more houses are built particularly in Weeley a major upgrading to the A133 was required.
A120 Roundabout – this is on track to start later in 2017 , after a change to the plans which mean that Park Road would not be connected to the new roundabout. Accidents continue on this dangerous stretch of the A120, but have not been as serious as previously mainly due to the speed cameras.

County Broadband still has been unable to find a site for a feeder link in Ravens Green. BT are now installing fibre optic cables down Church Road, but no details are available of what speeds they will offer the village.

Village Magazine – The magazine is again being funded for all households in Little Bentley by the Parish Council .
Fireworks 5th November – Another very successful display was held at the Bricklayers Arms thanks to Liz and Will. Thanks to everyone who helped with the Fireworks, Mulled Wine, Hot dogs and Burgers and the Raffle. £730.90 was raised which will go towards the 2017 display.  The new GUY COMPETITION was excellent and we hope this year to extend this so we have Guys on display a day or two before the event – We hope  we can encourage more  to make Guys.

Litter – This remains a big problem in the village, we are holding 2  Village litter picks this year on 11th March and 16th September do hope you can come and help. If we could appeal for everyone to try and pick up litter regularly around their homes, and if you see anyone dropping litter or fly tipping please try and get a Car Number or name and give to one of the Parish Councillors.

Nigel Dyson, Chairman 
